

## **Ripley Infant School**

Kirk Close Ripley Derbyshire DE5 3RY

Telephone: 01773 743354

Fax: 01773 512638

Headteacher: Mrs P. Doleman B.Ed (hons), M.A. (Ed)

8<sup>th</sup> September 2025

Dear Parents/Carers,

Welcome back to school! I hope you have all had a lovely summer and feel refreshed and ready for all the new challenges as another exciting school year lies ahead. I offer an extra special welcome to all our new reception children and their parents and also the new arrivals in our Key Stage 1 classes.

You will soon receive a letter from your child's new teacher giving you more information about what each class will be learning in the coming weeks and other important details to be aware of. There will be lots of exciting things taking place over the coming year and we will update you as soon as these have been confirmed, however there are a few dates you might like to take note of:

Individual school photos will be taken on Friday 19th September.

Harvest festival takes place on **Monday 6**th **October** at All Saints Church.

Our first parent consultation evenings for this year will be on **Wednesday 12<sup>th</sup> November** and **Thursday 13<sup>th</sup> November** between 3.20pm and 6pm.

I look forward to the year ahead and to working with you and your child. Should you have any concerns please do not hesitate to contact your child's class teacher or myself.

Yours Sincerely

Mrs Paula Doleman

(Headteacher)